

## TOWNSHIP OF ZORRA

274620 27th Line, PO Box 306, Ingersoll, ON, N5C 3K5 Ph. (519) 485-2490 · 1-888-699-3868 · Fax: (519) 485-2520

December 6, 2016

Honourable Kathleen Wynne, Premier of Ontario Legislative Building - Room 281 Queen's Park Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

Dear Premier Wynne:

Please be advised the Council of the Township of Zorra passed the following resolution at its December 6, 2016, regular meeting:

"WHEREAS, there is inequity between the cost of hydro for rural residents as compared to urban residents due to higher distribution charges;

AND WHEREAS, this practice targets and negatively affects rural residents, especially those who are already unable to pay for the high cost of hydro;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT, the Council of the Township of Zorra request the Province of Ontario to re-evaluate the structure of hydro in terms of access to delivery and implement structural changes to address the unfair practice of charging more for delivery to rural residents;

AND THAT this resolution be circulated to Kathleen Wynne, Premier of Ontario, Rural Ontario Municipalities Association (ROMA), Ontario Municipalities, Ontario Small Urban Municipalities (OSUM), and the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO)."

**Disposition: Carried** 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours truly,

Donald W. MacLeod

Chief Administrative Officer

cc: Rural Ontario Municipalities Association (ROMA)

All Ontario Municipalities

Ontario Small Urban Municipalities (OSUM) Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO)

Tay Valley Township

16-072

internet: www.zorra.on.ca Email: zorra@zorra.on.ca